October 31, 2002

Mr. Tony Zielinski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Zielinski:

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common Council approval:

<u>Operation Lead Elimination Action Grant</u> - This is new funding from the HUD Office of Healthy Homes and Lead Hazard Control. This resolution approves only the application for the funding that will leverage private sector resources to eliminate lead poisoning as a major public health threat to young children.

<u>Environmental Health Capacity Grant</u> - This is continuation funding from the Centers for Disease Control through the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services. The grant monies will be used to improve and advance environmental health capacity through local public health involvement in surveillance, data collection and development of appropriate outcome measurements associated with environmentally related disease.

<u>Tobacco Control Community Coalition Grant</u> - This continuing grant from the State of Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services is in its fourth phase. The grant will continue the goals of the broad-based community tobacco coalition in order to achieve a strategic community plan to eliminate the mortality and morbidity associated with tobacco use.

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Janet Nell Administrative Specialist-Sr.

Attachments